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Paralegal Specialist
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60 Queen Street, 4th Floor
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To: Maxim Trépanier

| received your response to my most recent correspondence, via email, on September
6, 2023.

| had requested a response to the updated submission that | made to the Office of the
Integrity Commissioner of Canada on August 22, 2023. | didn't ask for a response to
previous, outdated submissions. Referring to older submissions is an attempt to
minimize and to further discredit the updated information. From my perspective, the
most recent response from you was nothing less than a futile attempt to ridicule me by
referring to previous submissions that have most certainly been updated. By doing this,
you’ve sought to convolute the serious matters that I'm attempting to convey to
so-called government officials.

You’ve subsequently attempted to make it appear as though my complaint doesn’t fall
within the mandate of the Office of the Integrity Commissioner when we both know that
it does. You've been deceptive and you're acting in the absence of any actual integrity
from my perspective. I've been dealing with corruption in Canada for well over two
decades now and it becomes glaringly obvious to me when the government is trying to
thwart my advocacy efforts. You've insulted my intelligence and you’ve attempted to
thwart my valid efforts to expose serious corruption in Canada. It's obvious and plain to
see!

It's become apparent to me that attempts to get accountability from this office are
fruitless. With that said, I'll move along now, leaving the so-called Integrity
Commissioner and staff to steep in all of the corruption that | perceive to be floating
through that office. From here on | can only recommend that government staff govern
themselves accordingly as the actual truth about the nature of Canada’s government
continues to be absorbed by the population at large.

At this point, it simply is what it is. In due time, all government officials, believe it or not,
will be required to account for their past actions not only as a so-called professional but
in a subsequent personal capacity as well! As for myself, I'll continue with my efforts to


mailto:Trepanier.Maxim@psic-ispc.gc.ca

expose this very serious issue to the people of Canada, trusting that the people of
Canada will respond accordingly once properly informed about the actual nature and
function of the respective Crown and Commonwealth.

| usually end my correspondence with some sort of gratuitous, kind statement but in this
case there’s nothing, at all, for me to be grateful for. Nor can | think of one single kind
thing to say in closing. So, like | said, I'll simply move along now.

Brenda Everall
brendaeverall@agmail.com

P.S. It's my sincere opinion that you should be reported to the Law Society for unethical
paralegal behaviour. | have a lot going on right now but should | find the time I'll be
making that report to the Law Society myself. | understand that you’ll likely be protected
by the Law Society but the process will be revealing, nonetheless, and the paper trail
will, at the end of the line, add to the evidence of an undeniably corrupt government in
Canada. That’s really all I'm after at present. | get that there’s currently no accountability
for people who purport this rotten system but once the truth that you’re gatekeeping is
finally out that will all change very quickly. You can bank on that!
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